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CPC 12/25              1 Jul 2025 
 
To Members of the Penang Bar, 
 
Reduction of Registration Fee for Re-Submissions of Documents previously rejected Due to Formal 

Defect or Clerical Errors 

 

Pursuant to our Circular CPC 25/24 dated 19 Dec 2024, the Penang Bar’s Corporate and Conveyancing 

Practice Subcommittee corresponded officially to the Office of Lands and Mines, Penang (“PTG Penang”) 

through a letter dated 30 Dec 2024 appealing for a reduction in the registration fee for re-submission of 

rejected documents for registration at PTG Penang and five land district offices. 

 

On 24 Jun 2025, we received a letter dated 16 Jun 2025 from the Director of Lands and Mines, Penang 

(“PTG Penang”), Dr Faizal Bin Kamarudin entitled “PENGURANGAN BAYARAN FI PENDAFTARAN BAGI 

PERSERAHAN YANG DIFAILKAN SEMULA SELEPAS DITOLAK AKIBAT KESILAPAN TEKNIKAL OLEH 

PEMOHON ATAU PEJABAT PEGUAM” pertaining to the approval and implementation of the reduced 

registration fees for re-submission of rejected documents due to technical errors by applicants or law firms 

(“rejected forms”). 

 

We were informed that during the State Executive Council Meeting No. 16/2025 convened on 4 Jun 2025, 

the State Executive Council has agreed to reduce the registration fees for re-submission of the rejected 

documents. Please be informed that the registration fee for such for re-submission of rejected documents 

shall be fixed at RM100.00 per receipt, effective from 1 Jul 2025. 

 

In line with the Penang State Government’s initiative to facilitate registration procedures, Members are 

urged and reminded to ensure that only complete and eligible documents that fit for registration are 

presented for registration.  

 

The said letter from PTG Penang is appended below for Members’ attention and reference. 
 
Members are advised to take note of the above. Any updates and/or changes will be communicated from 

time to time. 

 

Ong May Joyce and Yeap Siew Chieng 

Co-Chairpersons 

Corporate & Conveyancing Practice Subcommittee 

 

https://penangbar.org/cpc-25-24-notification-of-rejection-list-served-as-guideline-by-ptg-penang/





